REPORT OF THE PUBLIC SAFETY COMMITTEE

November 16, 2005 at Sherwood Recreation Center

Meeting Attendees:

Commissioners: Mary Beatty (6a05)
Resident Committee Members: Stephanie Nixon (Chaired in Raphael Marshall’s absence)
Residents:  Jeffrey Max (resident of PSA 102) 
Guests: Michael Bonds, CSOSA
Stephanie Nixon opened the meeting at 7:11 pm. It was noted that quorum would not be present at the meeting.
Follow-up about Maury Elementary School:
Ms. Nixon reported that the committee is waiting to confirm that the letter has been sent.  The letter was approved in the October 2005 meeting.
Follow-up on nuisance abatement legislation proposed by Councilmember Graham:
Ms. Nixon reported that based on the testimony of Dr. Canavan (DCRA, obtained by Raphael Marshall), Patricia Riley (US Attorney’s office, obtained by Mark Laisch), Washington Post articles, and listserv postings, that the Councilmember Graham does not appear to be pursuing the legislation.  [See Attorney Riley’s testimony at the end of the minutes.]

PSA 102 Representative Suggestions:

PSA 102 is looking for a new community coordinator.  Mr. Bonds reported that this representative would be needed to run the meeting, coordinate minutes, set time for the meeting, and set the agenda.  It was suggested to have recruits contact Roger Mattioli who is the current PSA 102 Community Coordinator.  Mr. Max is a citizen of PSA 102 and said he will e-mail Roger Mattioli.

New Community Group in NE needs help addressing public safety concerns:
A resident e-mailed Commissioner Ibangha and copied it to several community representatives requesting assistance with the increase in homicides and violence between 14th Street NE and 21st Street NE from C St NE to Benning Rd/H Street Corridor.  Per Ms. Nixon the group has a series of positive community service activities in the planning stages and is working on a PSA 103 Action Plan to run by Lieutenant Renato Caldwell.  This group has requested a meeting with Ward 6 Councilmember Ambrose, Chief Charles Ramsey, the Deputy Mayor of Public Safety, and other government entities.  Discussion surrounded ways that government entities could help stop the violence and drug dealing in these areas.  Commissioner Beatty suggested that that the Committee draft a letter to be signed by Joe Fengler, ANC 6a, requesting a meeting with Lieutenant Renato Caldwell, Commander Diane Groomes, Chief Charles Ramsey, and Councilmember Ambrose.  Mr. Bonds suggested adding Diane Lucas, US Attorney, Peter Jones, Neighborhood Services Coordinator, Ward 6, and the Deputy Mayor for Public Safety to attend to several nuisance property issues.  Other invites suggested were Councilmember Mendelsohn (judiciary committee), Councilmember Vincent Grey (Ward 7), and ANC 7d01 Commissioner Veronica Raglin.
Community Concerns:
None addressed
Future Activities:
The committee will continue to update the ANC on the Maury School issue.  Follow-up on the crime in Northeast.
Request for Action by the ANC:
Although quorum was not achieved, we would like to approve and submit letters to the aforementioned individuals on behalf of the ANC 6a.

Request for contact information on the following members from the Public Safety Committee secondary for non-attendance over the past 4 meetings: Elsie Taylor, Frances Lee, and Michael Seneco.  We need to contact these individuals to determine whether or not they plan to re-engage with committee on a regular basis.  The lack of attendance is hurting the committee’s ability to have quorum.  Accordingly, if we have not heard from them by the January 2006 ANC6a meeting, then we plan to request the removal of these members with the strong suggestion to them that they can continue participating in the activities of the committee as part of the audience without being part of the committee.

Request for the Maury Elementary School letter to be officially sent.

Call for new committee members who will be actively engaged in the Public Safety Committee and will be available for most meetings.

There will be no meeting in December 2005.

Respectfully submitted by Stephanie Nixon.

ADVANCE \x 252U.S. Department of Justice

[image: image1.wmf]
ADVANCE \x 252Kenneth L. Wainstein

ADVANCE \x 252United States Attorney

ADVANCE \x 252District of Columbia

ADVANCE \x 252Judiciary Center

ADVANCE \x 252555 Fourth St., N.W.

ADVANCE \x 252Washington, D.C.  20530
ADVANCE \x 252
STATEMENT OF

THE UNITED STATES ATTORNEY’S OFFICE

by

PATRICIA A. RILEY

SPECIAL COUNSEL TO THE UNITED STATES ATTORNEY

before the 

COMMITTEE ON CONSUMER AND REGULATORY AFFAIRS

Bill 16-80


“PROSTITUTION-RELATED NUISANCE ABATEMENT ACT OF 2005”

Bill 16-397

“DEPARTMENT OF CONSUMER AND REGULATORY AFFAIRS

NUISANCE PROPERTY CEASE AND DESIST CLARIFICATION

AMENDMENT ACT OF 2005”

October 6, 2005

Thank you for the opportunity to testify today.  Since the last hearing on amendments to add prostitution-related nuisances to the Drug-Related Nuisance Abatement Act, we have discussed other amendments to this statute with you and have provided you with additional information about the United States Attorney’s efforts on this important issue.  


Nuisance abatement cases are generally initiated when the United States Attorney’s Office or the Office of the Attorney General receives a complaint from a citizen, when a police officer alerts us to a possible problem, when a criminal investigation suggests that a particular property is being used for the storage, use, distribution, or packaging of drugs, or when our review of search warrants, calls for service, and other data suggests that drug trafficking may be associated with a particular address. We then ascertain whether the nuisance is, in fact, drug-related and tied to a particular property.  The community prosecutor assigned to the police district where the property is located works with the police and community members, additional investigative efforts may be undertaken, the owner is identified, information is gathered from government agencies, problems with the property are assessed, and a determination is made about which agency is best suited to deal with the property. When there is sufficient evidence to proceed with a drug-related nuisance abatement, the owner is contacted, informed that the property is being used to commit, or facilitate the commission of, drug offenses, told that it is having a negative impact on neighborhood, and encouraged to take necessary action to abate the nuisance.1  If the owner does not voluntarily agree to correct the deficiencies, we have the ultimate remedy of filing suit to force compliance.


In the past three years, this process has resulted in the successful abatement of 29 properties where the United States Attorney’s Office took the lead and 11 properties where the Office of the Attorney General took the lead.  The United States Attorney’s Office is currently working on 24 more properties. These properties range from single family homes to multi-unit apartment building complexes.  


Since the law was enacted, it has been necessary to file only three abatement actions when owners did not voluntarily comply with a request to abate the nuisance voluntarily.  All of these cases resulted in improvements such as hiring security guards; installing security cameras, floodlights, door alarms, new locks, and fencing, having illegally-parked cars towed; and evicting tenants who engaged in or facilitated drug-related or other illegal activities.   


The United States Attorney’s Office is committed to doing as much as it can to eliminate drug-related nuisances in our City.  We have been working closely with the Office of the Attorney General, the Metropolitan Police Department, the Department of Consumer and Regulatory Affairs, and the Neighborhood Services Agency on this collaborative effort.  Current law gives the same authority to the Office of the Attorney General, the United States Attorney’s Office, and private citizens to pursue nuisance actions.  The intent behind the law, as we understand it, is to enable as many entities as possible to go after nuisance properties.  The work of any one of us complements the work of the others and we endeavor to use resources most efficiently so that we can expand the number of properties we as a team are able to abate.


We understand that one of the purposes of your proposed legislation is to enhance the Office of the Attorney General’s ability to work on nuisance properties.  The City would certainly benefit if greater resources were devoted to this effort.  Therefore, we support in principle strengthening the role of the Office of Attorney General in nuisance abatement and giving it subpoena power and more resources to pursue nuisance property actions.  If the Office of the Attorney General has adequate resources and enhanced investigative ability to do a better job, the United States Attorney’s Office also can do a better job. 


 Whatever legislation moves forward should facilitate bringing nuisance property actions and should not put roadblocks in the way of any entity that takes on these cases.  We have not had the opportunity to carefully study, and do the kind of analysis that we generally do when commenting on legislation, the proposed revisions to the statute that you gave me on Tuesday.  We also have not had the opportunity to consult with other components of the Department of Justice on aspects of the proposed revisions, which we are required to do.  Thus, while we support in principle much of what you are proposing – particularly strengthening the OAG’s role in these cases, and providing it with the tools and resources necessary to do the job – we need more time to work on the details.   We commit to working with you and other stakeholders on legislative language and any procedural issues that need to be addressed in order to accomplish these goals and facilitate nuisance property abatement.


There is more than enough work in the area of nuisance properties to keep the Office of the Attorney General, the private bar, and the United States Attorney’s Office busy.  We look forward to working with you on our common goal to reduce nuisance properties, the crimes that they facilitate, and criminals they harbor.   

To:
Chief Charles Ramsey

Councilmember Sharon Ambrose (Ward 6) 

Diane Lucas, US Attorney, United States Attorney's Office, 555 4th Street, NW, Washington, DC 20530
Deputy Mayor for Public Safety, Edward D. Reiskin, John A. Wilson Building, 1350 Pennsylvania Avenue, NW, Suite 327, Washington, DC 20004
Dear Chief Ramsey, Councilmember Ambrose, Attorney Lucas, and Deputy Mayor Reiskin: 

We have a serious and dangerous situation in the area ranging from 14th Street NE to 21st Street NE between C Street NE and Benning Rd/H Street corridor.  Hopefully, you have been following the spiking surge of violence (specifically, multiple shootings).  This group has sent e-mails to Commissioner Mfon Ibangha (ANC6a08), Chief Charles Ramsey, Joseph Fengler (ANC6a Chair), Tawanna Shuford in Councilmember Ambrose’s office, Lieutenant Renato Caldwell, Commander Diane Groomes, and MPD-1D Community Outreach Alphonso Coles regarding the situation and requesting assistance.  Although efforts have been made (i.e., Operation Fight Back) toward securing peace in this area, the violence continues and those responsible for the violence and drug-dealing continue to run the streets.  This is a very serious situation with individuals being physically threatened if they dare to speak.

A PSA 103 action plan has been drafted and is ready for discussion, clarification, and adoption by PSA 103.  Commander Groomes, Lieutenant Caldwell, Sergeant Gaumond, and Alphonso Coles (MPD Community Outreach) are working with the group on this plan.  Representatives of the group met with Lieutenant Caldwell and Sergeant Gaumond on November 27, 2005 to put the plan in motion.  
Although this plan has been adopted, the group would like to have a public meeting with Commissioner Ambrose, Chief Ramsey, US Attorney Lucas, Deputy Mayor Reiskin to discuss a specific strategy and implementation to combat those few individuals who are infecting our wonderful neighborhood with fear and violence.  The group would like to know and use every available government agency and community-based organization to work collectively toward eliminating the violent drug-related activity.  
The ANC6a supports this group’s request for a “recent violent crimes public forum”.  We would hope that the agencies would be responsive to helping this group use available government resources to halt violent drug-related activity, which has plagued these areas for around 30 years.  At this time the violent crimes part is on the rise and ANC6a community members as well as ANC7d community members.

Please contact ANC6a Public Safety Committee member Stephanie Nixon for assistance in hosting a “recent violent crimes public forum.”  Many members of this group have stated an interest in volunteering time and energy to abating violence, drugs, trash, and illiteracy in their community, but need assistance to come together, plan and implement.

Respectfully,

Joseph Fengler

Chair, Advisory Neighborhood Commission 6a

cc:
Lieutenant Renato Caldwell


Commander Diane Groomes

Peter Jones, Neighborhood Services Coordinator, Ward 6

Councilmember Phil Mendelson (judiciary committee, PMendelson@dccouncil.us) 1350 Pennsylvania Avenue, N.W., Suite 402, Washington, DC 20004  

Councilmember Vincent Grey (Ward 7, vgray@dccouncil.us), 

ANC 7d01 Commissioner Veronica Raglin, 408 21st St, NE, WDC 20002

Kingman Park Civic Association
ANC6a Public Safety Committee Meeting
DRAFT AGENDA

Sherwood Recreation Center

Wednesday, January 18, 2005 at 7 pm

1. Call to order

2. Introductions

3. Follow-up about Maury Elementary School

4. Follow-up about PSA 102 Representative suggestions

5. Follow-up about New Community Group in NE public safety concerns

6. Community Concerns

7. Adjourn

1   If the nuisance is not drug-related, the OAG and DCRA take action to bring a building into compliance under other sections of the Code.





